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A meeting of the Carson City Board of Supervisors was scheduled for 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, June 15, 2010
in the Community Center Sierra Room, 851 East William Street, Carson City, Nevada.

PRESENT: Mayor Robert Crowell
Supervisor Robin Williamson, Ward 1
Supervisor Pete Livermore, Ward 3
Supervisor Molly Walt, Ward 4

STAFF: Larry Werner, City Manager
Alan Glover, Clerk - Recorder
Neil Rombardo, District Attorney
Kathleen King, Recording Secretary

NOTE: A recording of these proceedings, the Board’s agenda materials, and any written comments
or documentation provided to the Clerk during the meeting are part of the public record. These materials
are available for review, in the Clerk’s Office, during regular business hours.

1-3. CALL TO ORDER, ROLL CALL, AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE (9:00:59) - Mayor
Crowell called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Roll was called; a quorum was present. Supervisor
Aldean was absent. Supervisor Williamson led the pledge of allegiance.

4. ADOPTION OF AGENDA (9:01:50) - Mayor Crowell entertained requests to modify the agenda
and, when none were forthcoming, deemed it adopted.

5. PUBLIC COMMENTS AND DISCUSSION (9:01:58) - Mayor Crowell entertained public
comment; however, none was forthcoming.

6. CLERK / RECORDER - ACTION TO APPROVE THE CANVASS OF THE VOTE AS
PRESENTED BY THE CLERK/RECORDER FOR THE 2010 PRIMARY ELECTION (9:02:14) -
Mayor Crowell introduced this item. Mr. Glover reviewed the canvass of the 2010 primary election, copies
of which he distributed to the Board members and staff prior to the start of the meeting. He responded to
questions of clarification relative to the statistical information included in the canvass.

Mr. Glover thanked Chief Deputy Elections Clerk Sue Merriwether, Management Assistant Sylvia
Yasumoto, Office Support Technician Beth Phelps, all of the election workers, volunteers, and Parks
Department staff. Mr. Glover advised that the primary election had 6.5 percent more voters than any
election since 1992. There was a 51.58 percent voter turnout, and he anticipates a voter turnout in the “high
80 percent” for the general election.

Mayor Crowell commended Mr. Glover on ajob well done. Supervisor Livermore commended the election
workers’ uniforms. Mr. Glover provided background information, and noted the importance of easily
identifiable election workers who can immediately address voter problems and issues. Supervisor Walt
commended Mr. Glover on a well-organized primary election, and requested him to convey the Board’s
appreciation to his Elections Division staff. Supervisor Williamson also commended the primary election
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process, and moved to approve the canvass of the vote as presented by the Clerk - Recorder for the
2010 Primary Election. Supervisor Livermore seconded the motion. Mayor Crowell entertained
discussion and, when none was forthcoming, called for a vote on the pending motion. Motion carried 4-0.

7. ACTION TO ADJOURN (9:08:03) - Supervisor Walt moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:08 a.m.
Supervisor Williamson seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

The Minutes of the June 15, 2010 Carson City Board of Supervisors meeting are so approved this 5" day
of August, 2010.

ROBERT L. CROWELL, Mayor

ATTEST:

ALAN GLOVER, Clerk - Recorder



